

SBCD Portfolio Issues Log

Programme / Project Name					SBCD Portfolio Management Office						
Director / Programme / Project Lead Name					Jonathan Burnes						
Last Updated					Jun-22						
ID	Risk ID (if applicable)	Date Identified	Status	Priority	Issue Description	Owner	Escalation Needed (Y/N)?	Impact	Original Action	Follow-on actions & Final Resolution	
SBCD017		14/02/22	Open	Red ↔	Approval of Governance Board documentation outside the timescales set out in the Meeting Protocol approved by JC	PoMO	N	PoMO spending unnecessary time chasing approval of documentation. Governance Board members receive papers later than anticipated allowing less time to digest. Also a chance of not being able to publish papers meaning they will slip to the following month due to the legal amount of time set to release documents	Request approvers set aside time in their diaries each month to review documentation Raise with Portfolio SRO PoMO to tweak Guidance document PoMO to meet with S151 and Monitoring Officer during the review period to discuss process for signing off documentation.	31/03/22 Board documents are shared asap with Monitoring and Section 151 Officers. Meeting with Monitoring Officer with suggested improvements which have been subsequently implemented by PoMO. 29/06/22 To be monitored going forward.	
SBCD022		16/02/22	Open	Red ↔	Measuring of GVA at a programme and Project level - The PoMO has confirmed that currently GVA cannot be measured as an indicator. This is due to the nature of GVA and it being a Macro measure i.e. regional, an accurate measure at a micro level e.g. proj. or prog. is not achievable	W/UKG & PoMO	N	One if the HoT requirements is GVA contribution, whilst the Portfolio will deliver uplifts in GVA it's quantification method is still unknown	UKG/WG have been tasked with confirming with their economists how this can be calculated. If this is not an achievable metric, they are tasked with determining a suitable metric (if required)	31/03/22 The appropriateness of using GVA , which is a Macro economic indicator as a measure of success at Portfolio, Programme and Project level are on-going with WG and UKG. 29/06/22 Proposal submitted to Programme (Portfolio) Board 31st May and WCGIB 13th June for consideration. Awaiting feedback from UKG &WG ahead of resubmission to Programme (Portfolio) Board to consider.	
SBCD028	SBCD039	24/06/22	Open	Amber ↔	Ability to update JCA	Legal	Y	Due to outside factors further delays in the updating of the JCA will prevent the audit recommendations being completely closed and may cause some functional restrictions in the requirements of the various boards and committees and the Portfolio Management Office in discharging their governance requirements for the City Deal	The JCA requires updating following audit recommendations, in order to ensure the agreement is fit for purpose following the 'bedding' in period of the Portfolio Management team, coupled with the progress made across the Portfolio with Programmes and Projects moving past approval and into delivery.	13/04/2022 It has been agreed that any updates that were proposed as a result of audit or assurance will be included, any further updates will need to be agreed and updated with a deed of variation by Joint Committee following the local elections taking place on 5th May 2022 24/06/22 Escalated from Risk to Issue	